

Clyffe Notes

April, 2005 (part 2)

Minutes from the April 5, 2005 meeting:

The meeting started at 7:45 PM

Challenge of the Heart update— Jen

- Duke Richard has agreed to be the Knight of Honor. Sir Richard will be in the Ladies Gallery. Molly can make an introduction. Molly is also taking over the Ladies Gallery.
- Hank has the menu for feast complete.
- Prizes are getting in order. Daggers are in. Material is in and needs to be cut, sewn and painted. Jen needs people to help with that.
- There is no archery at Challenge.
- Need a MoM for Challenge. Brandy and Jynette will help.
- Still a concern about heralds and marshals.
- Hank will meet with Jim about rapier.
- A&S information needs to be on the website for Challenge.
- Sir Richard is making announcements at all events to promote Challenge.
- Storvik is making it a priority. They are donating their pillar of flame and told Jonathas how to make one. Molly will bring propane tanks and Kiri will as well.
- Jen still needs to talk to Hank about Rapier stuff.
- There is no word on the cabins yet. Jonathas will bug them about it.
- Kiri has lots of wood that can be picked up and taken to Challenge. Tom and Erwin have trucks and can pick it up.

Borrowing the Kitchen tent for Relay for Life— Kiri

- Kiri would like to borrow the Kitchen tent to put up American Cancer Society materials at Relay for Life. It will be put up on Friday night and taken down on Saturday.
- Jen made the motion to let Kiri borrow it. Jim was the second. The motion passed unanimously

Calvert High School as an event site—

- It was brought up last month whether or not to use it as a site again.
- The thought is that it is a great site for Kingdom A&S and University, but not for other events.
- It was mentioned that it could be good for a fighting event if we adjusted the A&S to work with the fighting. Maybe an Artisans Row so A&S could see the fighting.
- Mathias said that if we use it again we need to have better communication with the school and DEFINITELY a contract. Jim made the motion to reconsider the use of the site at a later date. Jonathas was the second. The motion was passed unanimously.

Using the church for meetings—

- The church is great! We have it for use from now until...

June and July meetings—

- For April and May Bo is OK with starting the meeting a little late, but starting June, the meeting will start exactly at 7:30 PM.

Birthday 2005—

- We need a cook for Birthday. Amalia talked to Jean and Trish and is awaiting an answer. There is no second choice as of yet.
- It was mentioned that this may be a good time for new cooks to try their hand.
- Bo and Amalia are Autocrating.
- They haven't checked with The Brass Rail yet.

Seahawks—

- Amalia has called a few times and there has been no answer. She will keep trying.

Stake for the tent—

- Johannah was going to check with Storvik about a stake.
- Jonathas is going to check on it!

Molly has written a letter to invite Her Majesty and others to our event.

Relay for Life— Lylie

- Relay for Life is on June 17th at Calvert High School. Right now we have 10 people on the team.
- It would be great if we could get 5 more on the team.
- Our plan is to do a demo. Kiri or Lylie will check on that.

Last Chance—

- Lots of people liked the idea of having it locally.
- June 30th is the proposed date. Waiting to see about Kingdom.
- It needs to be in Waldorf or North.
- Tom is looking at the Crooms site.

Pennsic Wall—

- Would like to get it started but banners for Challenge need to be finished first.
- They can be worked on at practice or at Jen's house.
- If you have a place and time, post it to the list.
- Lylie's mother-in-law has a shop and she will see about being able to use it.

Land Grab for Pennsic— Phillip

- Serengetti, no one has signed up.
- Dun Carraig Highlands, new contact info is posted on the web.
- There was an offer from Lochmere about N-18. Close to shopping and fighting.
- If we get a new location, we can build seniority.
- N-18 has only 1 entry.
- Phillip has submitted 4 block requests. He will check on them.
- Pre-register by June 1st. Ghost register if you can so we can get more space.
- Make sure you have enough space for your tent, ropes, walking around...
- Pre-register rate \$70.

Money from Serena—

- Serena gave Jen the money from her website. \$145. She will have the money for March soon.

Challenge in the Acorn—

- The event will be in the Acorn for May and June.

Baby shower for Lore and Cathal—

- It is at Hank's house on April 17th.
- They are looking for baby garb!
- Hank will have a meat dish.
- Others volunteered to bring stuff.

Officers Reports:

B&B—

- Coronation was mucky but tasty!
- Jynette, Erik and Amalia will be at Defending the Gate.
- Mead Brewing is Saturday and we will go to dinner after that.
- Sunday is War Practice.
- The website is updated and individuals can update their information themselves now.
- Announcement from Caer Maer calling for Champions to fight. They are sponsoring the event to raise money for Juvenile Diabetes. The money you raise is your entry fee.

Exchequer—

- We have money!
- Doomsday Report will be in May Clyffe Notes. It will cover 2 years.
- Quarterly statement was received.
- Lots of people are saying they are coming to Challenge. Hopefully soon they will register and pay.
- The event needs to be paid 2 weeks early!
- Molly suggested that it is put out on the list that people need to register early.

MoL—

- No event, no report.

Herald—

- Comments on appeals to Triton.
- Hank said he has room to work on submissions, so take the time to have it done.

Rapier—

- Lots of rapier fighters.
- Bring your friends! We have lots of loaner gear.
- The Barony owns 2 masks and 2 or 3 jackets.
- Changes are coming to rapier. Hank will check on them.

Archery—

- Hank has offered to help people make their own arrows.
- There are changes being made in the classes of competition.
- If you have questions or need to check your equipment, see Hank.

Thrown Weapons—

- Changes are being made regarding targets.
- Hank can help with making spears.

Knight Marshal—

- Jonathas is not able to bring loaner gear because he comes straight from work. If new people are coming, let him know.
- Shooting can be done outside now that it is lighter longer.

Chataline—

- Bo has met a new fighter. He will come to practice soon. He has just moved to the area. She will pass the information onto Amalia
- The newcomer's meeting went well. Hopefully it will get bigger and better.

A&S—

- Some upcoming stuff; persona building, feast etiquette, preparing for war.
- No meeting in August.
- Molly has no classes planned past July 26th.
- Kiri mentioned a workshop for banners in July.
- Leather carving class at Cathal's on the 12th.
- Mead brewing.
- More chain maille.
- Library day at Kiri's.

Seneschal—

- Quarterly report is done.
- Reports are due, please give Bo a copy.

Needed for the kitchen—

- Hank mentioned some supplies that are needed. A large stock pot and a replacement steamer.
- He will check on the prices of them and we will vote on it next month.

Meeting ended at 9:10 PM